
  
 Mobile County Commission 
Notice of Comment Period 

 And 
 Public Hearing – Formal Amendment #4 ADECA CDBG-CV Grant Agreement 

 
The purpose of this notice is to solicit citizens’ comments and to give notice of a public hearing regarding 
the proposed amendment to the Mobile County Urban County PY2020 ADECA CDBG-CV Grant 
Agreement. The Public Hearing will be held prior to final adoption by the Mobile County 
Commission at the regular County Commission meeting to be held at 10:00 a.m. on April 14, 
2025, in the auditorium, located on the ground floor of the Mobile Government Plaza, at 205 
Government Street in Mobile, Alabama.  
 
Proposed amendment:  
Reduce Semmes Senior Center Walking Trail funding by $33,988.51 and reduce Grand Bay Senior Center 
Walking Trail funding by $31,286.00; and reallocate ADECA CDBG-CV funds of $65,274.51 to Fire 
Equipment.  
 
A complete and detailed copy of the proposed amendment will remain on file at the offices of the Mobile 
County Commission and will be available for public examination and copying upon request at the Mobile 
County Government Plaza, 205 Government Street, Mobile, Alabama between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 
4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, excluding holidays. The proposed amendment is also available on the 
County web page at https://www.mobilecountyal.gov/grants/plans-policies-amendments/.   
 
A 14-day public comment period will commence beginning March 20, 2025, until April 2, 2025.  Written 
comments are to be sent to Director of Grants Management, Mobile County Commission, 205 Government 
Street, Mobile, AL 36644.  
  
The public hearing will be accessible to all.  If you have a disability which may require special materials or 
assistance, please notify the Grants Department at (251) 574-8095 at least 3 working days prior to the 
hearing. Mobile County Commission does not discriminate on the basis of race, age, sex, national origin, 
religion or disabilities and is an equal opportunity employer. 
 
Spanish translation and/or clarification will be provided upon request: please call Grants Department at 
(251) 574-5058. La traducción y/o la clarificación española serán dados si hay solicitad, Llame por favor 
Grants Department (251) 574-5058. 
 
Merceria Ludgood, President  
Mobile County Commission 
 
Instructions to Newspaper:  Publish as legal ad on March 19, 2025 
Instructions to Webmaster:  Publish on Grants page on March 18, 2025 
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